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Term 4 Friday 20th November, 2015 

What’s Happening at the 
Heights? 

 

25th Nov Smiths Hill Performance Yrs.3-6 

P&C Meeting CANCELLED 
please join us at the TRIVIA night to 
celebrate a great year. 

26th Nov High School for a day Yrs 5 & 6 

27th Nov Kinder play date @11:45am 
K & Yr 1 Puppetry workshop 

28th Nov  Trivia Night at FHPS (Sat) 

 
3rd Dec 

Twilight Festival 
Starts @5pm on the back oval 
Please let class teachers know 
if your child cannot attend 

 
8th Dec 

Yr 6 @ Jamberoo 
PLEASE remember students need to have 
completed their swim proficiency test 

 
9th Dec 

Gold SuperStar morning tea 
Combined Scripture celebration 
in the Hall 

10th Dec Yr 6 Formal Dinner 

11th Dec Emerald SuperStar surprise 
excursion 

14th Dec Yr 6 Soccer afternoon 

15th Dec Presentation Day @ Figtree 
H.S. 

16th Dec Yr 6 Final Assembly and 
ringing of the bell ceremony 

 

 

Payments & Notes Due: 
POP can be used for these payments 

Cyber Performance Yrs 3-6 $2 die now 

Yr 6 Jamberoo excursion $30 due now 

 

Book Club 
Book Club closes 23rd November. It is the last one for the year. 
If you are buying for Christmas presents and you want to 
collect your order from the office please phone Rebecca 
Anderson and let her know 0412 469 343. 

Electronic Devices
Reminder that electronic devices are not permitted at 

school unless requested by a teacher or for an emergency 
in which case the device needs to be brought to the office 

for storage. 
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Combined Schools Instrumental Festival 
Congratulations to our talented musicians who wowed the audience at last night’s performance. I was extremely 

proud to witness students from our school show off all their hard work and dedication to our school band and guitar 
ensemble. It has taken hours and hours of preparation for last night’s performances and they captivated the crowd 
with their talent. We certainly have some budding instrumentalists at our school! A big thank you to Mr Costello, not 
only for all his behind the scenes work making sure this event went ahead, but for his continued commitment to our 
students and FHPS Creative Arts Program. Parents cannot be forgotten! Countless sessions are required to prepare 

for this event, thank you for supporting your children with their passion and enabling Figtree Heights to have such a 
strong Instrumental group. Many members of our community may not know but one of our very own parents, Mrs 
Leisa Adlington, gives up her time each week to assist Mr Costello with the guitar ensemble. We cannot thank Leisa 
enough, for her unwavering support of this group. 

 
Beat the Heat 
As everyone is aware, this week has been a bit of a shock to the system with the rise in temperature. As always 
student safety at FHPS is a priority and this week we have implemented a few ‘cool’ ideas to help our children beat 
the heat. One of those solutions was introducing a number of water spray bottles to the playground during the week. 

These spray bottles were used as a cooling mechanism for any student who gave their permission to be sprayed. 
Thanks to the P&C and their generous support of adding air conditioners to every classroom, we were also able to 
open cool classrooms for children to relax in a comfortable environment. Our consistent message to the students is to 
always stay out of the sun, drink plenty of water and have a break from playing every ten minutes. In extreme heat 
cases, the playgrounds will be closed and cool classrooms are made available for all students and teachers. 

 
Spooky Disco 
Last Friday night, our wonderful Student Representative Council (SRC) held a spooky disco for all students. The K-2 
disco was a blast and judging by the red and sweaty faces, they had a great time dancing and singing. The 3-6 disco 
was just as successful and it was nice to see the students enjoying themselves in a different environment. We might 

have some contenders for the ‘So You Think You Can Dance’ reality show, considering some of the moves the 
seniors were showing. Thank you to Miss Corcoran for helping the students organise this event and also a BIG thank 
you to all the teachers who gave up their Friday night to help supervise and sell treats. 
 
Emergency Evacuation Procedures 

Over the past few weeks we have been running through some emergency evacuation drills. It is always better to be 
prepared than surprised when a possible threat might hit our doorstep. One of these procedures is a ‘lock down’. We 
had a lock down drill last week and it consists of a lock down signal sounding over the P.A. system, teachers checking 
the roll, locking the doors, closing the windows and blinds and all students and teachers moving to the middle of the 
classroom. The other emergency drill we simulate is an ‘evacuation’. In an evacuation, a different sound signals over 

the P.A., teachers grab a copy of their class list, check all students are present and walk calmly to a designated 
evacuation point. Once at this point, teachers re-mark the roll and wait for the rest of the school to be checked. Please 
do not panic if your child comes home and informs you we had an evacuation or lock down at school as we are 
continually performing drills. In the case of an actual emergency, when appropriate and when advised by emergency 
authorities, an app notification would be sent out to inform parents of the situation at school. 

 
Twilight Night 
On Thursday December 3, we will be hosting our annual Twilight Night. It will be a great night filled with wonderful 
performances from our students and great food. The event will start at 5pm and will be held on the back oval. There 
will be plenty of room for you to set up camp with a picnic blanket and chairs if you wish. Each class will be performing 

one or two items and we would love to see as many families there as possible. Our 2014 event was wonderful and not 
only is it a great way to celebrate the year, but it gives all our students an opportunity to perform in front of family and 
friends. This year we have added a few different dinner options, including Woodfire pizza and Outback Steak House. 
We will also have an icecream and slushy van and our local coffee man will be serving all evening. This is not a 

‘fundraising’ activity, simply a fun filled family event. If your child is unable to attend this event please let your child’s 
teacher know as soon as possible so alterations to the class item can be made. We thank you in advance for your 
continued support of this event. Please invite family and friends, the more the merrier. 

Have a great weekend! 

 
Warm regards, 
Skye Hayward 

Principal 
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Super Stars! 
Congratulations to all of our new  

SUPER STARS this week! 

 BRONZE Super Star   
Layal Sawan 

 

SILVER Super Stars  
Lathan Cole  Macey Synott 

Bashaar Abdul-Latif 

Luca Crowe Benvenuto 

Nathan Henderson-Walls 
 

GOLD Super Stars 
Maggie Harvey Isabel Burns 

Amber Clarke Chris Sink 

Estella McKenzie Jack Tully 

Zoe Brain Najib Matar 

Marcus Stevanoski Rachael Bailey 
 

EMERALD Super Stars 
Riley Baird Emily Rutledge 

Grace Lawler Samuel Newton 

Kasey Reh Violet Brain-Bowen 

Ellie Reh Ziggy Badans 

Bailey Craft Chloe Rutledge 

Kobi Hayward Skylar Lawler 

Toby Cooper  Alysha Telenta 

Hollie McCall 
 

Remember to check out your photo in the school foyer and tell the 
office staff if you need a star on your photo. 

 

Happy Birthday to the 

following students 
 

Eva Davey, Paige Gibson, 
Toby Russell &  

Poppy Tomczynski 

 

The School Value of the fortnight is: 

Fairness 
 “Letting everyone have a go, doing 
what is right and just being nice to 

everyone.” Najib Matar 
 
This value will be the focus for Weeks 8 and 9.  



 

Term 4 Canteen Roster - 

The canteen is open on a Monday, Wednesday and Friday for 

recess and lunch orders.  

Snacks only at lunchtime only on Tues and Thurs. 

Baking Ali Brown 
 

Mon Mim Matic & Christina Bonacina 

Tues Cindy Ladmore & Jacqui Smart 

Wed Belinda Pascoe & Volunteer requested 

Thurs 
 

Fiona Rudd, Jennifer Monro & Natalie 
Reynolds 

Fri Fiona Leo, Sonya DeBruyn & Jo Brain 

 
 

Useful Information 
To download our school phone app go to the App Store on iTunes (Google Play for Android users), search for Figtree 
Heights and simply download. Username: community Password: figtreehtsps  Make sure you allow notifications from 
Figtree Heights in your phone’s control settings. 
 

OPAL Bus Pass 
A reminder that all students who are applying for 
2016 bus passes are to now apply on line. 
 

Students who are not eligible for free travel Opal 
cards, may purchase a term card by going online 
at: www.transportnsw.info/school-students    
Students will also be able to pay a cash fare 
when boarding the bus. 

 

Primary Ethics 
We are very happy to be offering Ethics classes 
during SRE time to all year groups in 2016! 
There are still places available for non-scripture 
students in years 3, 4, 5 and 6. If you are 
interested in your child attending Ethics classes, 
please see the office staff or contact myself on 
figtreeheightspsethics@outlook.com 
 

Thank you, Amanda Bowen 
Primary Ethics Co-ordinator  

 

http://www.transportnsw.info/school-students
mailto:figtreeheightspsethics@outlook.com


 

 


